College Credit in High School Committee

July 9, 2010

Victoria Zeppelin, from TC3, met with the committee to address our questions about TC3 services and differences between community colleges. 

The President of TC3 decreed that they will never charge for concurrent enrollment. It is a policy of the college to provide concurrent enrollment. Note: this does not apply to on-line course; they are available at a reduced rate.
They work with all of their departments seeking uniformity of criteria for approving concurrent instructors. Generally, the same criteria for concurrent instructors and adjunct faculty are employed. It does vary slightly from department to department. The committee got the impression that the concurrent enrollment department is eager to work with schools to gain approval.
A couple of students from Cortland High School did graduate high school this year with an Associate Degree from TC3. Ten students are planning on doing this next year. A combination of concurrent enrollment and on-line coursework during the summer is necessary to make this happen.
It is fine with them is a high school co-seats students (TC3 credit earning and AP test taking) in the same class. This doesn’t really matter to them at all – their interest is to ensure the fidelity of the TC3 delivery.

Concurrent enrollment instructors are not paid but they do receive several benefits: library privileges for them and their students, access to ANGEL resources, annual conference attendance, and tuition vouchers good for one course per semester at no charge.

The college does receive substantial revenue even though no tuition is charged. They receive state aid (one FTE for every 30 credit hours of concurrent enrolment) as well as the county contribution. For counties other than their catchment zone there is a charge-back procedure that is employed; counties pay the college for each enrolled student. Concurrent enrollment students fill out residency forms which are necessary for this part of the revenue equation. 
This year they will actually collaborate with Marathon to deliver the remedial math course at Marathon High School to some students in their senior year. This will not be a credit-bearing class. Accuplacer is the diagnostic assessment tool used to identify candidates for the remediation.  

They are accredited by the National Alliance for Concurrent Enrollment Partnerships.
Madison County is not affiliated with any college and so districts in that county are free to work with any community college. So, Chittenango, Cazenovia, and DeRuyter are free to work with TC3.

The committee heard from Marcia Drumm at OCC: “A meeting has been scheduled with the Associate Vice President in about 2 weeks to begin to develop a model for a new structure for our College Credit Now program might look like. Once that has occurred and we know the direction we are heading, I will be sure you are apprised of the progress.”  This conversation with TC3 suggested additional questions for OCC.

The next meeting of the College Credit in High School Committee will be September 17th at 1:00pm in the Large Conference Room (Henry B) in the Administration Building on the Henry Campus. We should have a response from OCC at this time and can chart out our next course of action.
